
GREENS COMMITTEE MEETING 

JULY 2ND 2019 

 

Members Present: Budd Morrow, Ann Johnson, Gayle Wilcox, Vern Duggan, Gary Yando, Don 

Hautala, Ed Irvin, Mary Lou Trautmann, Lance Levine, Jerry Nokes, Sheila Nokes, Ron Edwards 

and Tom Taylor 

Staff Present: Roger Milliman Elen Gaschet de L’isle.  Jason Howerton is excused. 

Guest Present: John Torkelson, Nadine dunning, Renie and Dean Dyson, Nancy Milliman  

Meeting called to order by chair Vern Duggan 

Minutes: Correction of date in minutes. Next Meeting date was corrected from July 9 to July 2. 

Motions to approve minutes were made by Gayle Wilcox and second by Mary Lou Trautmann. 

Motion passed with no nays. 

Greens Report: Jason was attending a Superintendent Meeting with fellow superintendents 

from around the region. 

Pro Shop Report: Elen reported revenue is up from last year by more than $4,000. More public 

are playing and using the coupon in the Shelton Journal. A person coming to play after hours 

and not paying at the honor box is an ongoing issue that will be looked at. Joe and Mark were 

thanked for all their help since joining the pro shop team. Joe Long will be giving golf lessons at 

$30 an hour while we search a Pro for our association. There will be a youth golf clinic offered 

the second week of July. Mark, Joe, Elen and member volunteers will run the clinic. Shelton 

High School has been using our course this past spring for practice. They presented Elen with a 

plaque in appreciation for this usage. It is hung on the wall by office window. Discussion ensued 

regarding our Course Marshall program. The program will be reviewed so Marshalls are on the 

course when they are needed most. 

Ideas were discussed on how to increase play in the afternoons. Several ideas were brought up 

including a $20 Family of four special also offering a BOGO coupon to begin for the months of 

October and November. The Greens and Marketing subcommittee will work together to market 

these specials. 



Marketing Report: Nancy updated the committee on all the publications Lake Limerick now has 

advertising information in as well as upcoming publication. The Inn and Greens subcommittee 

are working together to make sure all information is correct and out in a timely fashion. 

Budget:  The top priority for the Greens Committee is to put a plan together for the BOD to 

purchase 20 new golf carts this next year. We have to turn members and public players away 

for lack of working carts. Several have broken down while in use on the course and is not good 

for business. With all our efforts to promote our golf course we need good reliable carts for 

people to rent. Jason has submitted his budget to the committee for review. 

Navy: No new news. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Gayle Wilcox and second by Mary Lou Trautmann. Motion 

passed with no nays. 

The next Greens meeting will be August 6th 2019 in the If Ida Room. 

Respectfully submitted by Sheila Nokes 

 

 


